
Mayor Becker, 

  

We want to thank the City for its continued support of First Choice.  

  

We are currently improving our platform of services to trainees who are enrolled in our 

program and this requires a storage barn (pole barn) for gravel and sand. We intend to 

begin wheelbarrowing for our trainees in the event that First Choice is the training 

provider for WisDOT Labor Pool for the North/South I-94 reconstruction project which 

the State expects to begin in 2009. This pole barn will be a temporary metal building 

which can be disassembled. It will be secured with locks to prevent theft.  

  

If this is approved, we will request that the Building Department allow us to 

build/assemble Forms (for concrete) as a hands-on component of our services. A 

presentation can be made to the City Council on this request if we are asked to.  

  

Thanks again. 

 

M. A. Olatoye "Ola" Baiyewu, 

Executive Director 

First Choice Pre-Apprenticeship Training  

a program of Human Capital Development Corp. Inc. 

1437 Marquette Street, Racine, WI 53404 

Phone: (262)633-3285 

Fax: (262)633-3286 

e-mail: olabaiyewu@sbcglobal.net 

 


